## **COMMON COUNCIL**

December 4, 2023, at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting was called to order by President Peckinpaugh

## **ROLL CALL:**

Mike Guffey	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jerry Walden	Present
Aaron Dicken	Present
Mark Koger	Present
Lynn Perdue	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Absent

# **ORDER OF BUSINESS:**

 Councilman Koger moved to accept the minutes from the former meeting. Councilman Koger seconded. Motion carried 6-0

Mike	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Guffey	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	

## **PUBLIC HEARING:**

No Public Hearings

#### **PROCLAMATIONS:**

• No Proclamations

### **RESOLUTIONS:**

• No Resolutions

### **ORDINANCES:**

• No Ordinances

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

Councilman Guffey: Noted;

• Spoke about the presentation at the Park Board Meeting by Mike Bergum. It is amazing to see what the Park Board and the workers at the park have accomplished. Council Guffey asked if there was anyway to but the video on the parks Facebook page?

Vice-President Hancock: Noted;

No Comments

Councilman Walden: Noted;

- Asked about the street light outside of St. Annes Church. Mayor York advised to get a pole number and they would turn in the work order to Duke Energy.
- Informed everyone that there was still a big steel plate in the road between 16<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup> on Broad. It was noted they would be back to repair soon.

Councilman Dicken: Noted;

• Asked for an update on the Riley Road damage to homes. Mayor York stated they home owners are getting their estimates for repairs now.

Councilman Koger: Noted;

• Council needs to introduce a new ordinance regarding all the companies coming to town before they start digging. Attorney Harvey stated there is an ordinance from 1968 and updating in already in the works.

Councilman Perdue: Noted;

No Comments

**President Peckinpaugh:** Noted;

Absent

#### **ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:**

- Police Chief Schofield thanked Brenda Grider for having such a successful auction. The Shop with an Officer Program has never had that much money to start out with.
- Fire Chief Moore thanked Brenda Grider for a successful auction. He also thanked his staff that came and helped make the event fun for all.

- Building Inspector Melton stated that the old Smoggy's Building at 16<sup>th</sup> and Broad demolition has been completed.
- Mayor York stated Thursday December 7<sup>th</sup> is the Annual Christmas Walk. I encourage everyone to attend and there will be a carousel on Main Street.

# CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCIL:

• Patty Broyles thanked Brenda Grider for putting on such a successful event for Shop with a Fireman, Shop with an Officer and Santas Mailbox. Ms. Grider was greeting with applause.

Meeting Adjourned Councilman Koger

Presiding Officer of the Common Council

ATTEST:

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer

Approved by me this 4th Day of December, 2023.

ATTEST:

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer